My name is Amanda Bereny and I have lived in the Montclair district for 35 years; which includes the devastating ,terrifying firestorm of 1991. 
It is hard to forget the fear of losing my house but it is also hard to forget the frightening experience of trying to get down the hill with my two small children in the car on a two lane road. Panic stricken people were driving with no regard for laws or other people.

I submit these remarks to OEIS in the hopes they will use whatever they can to get PGE to include Montclair into its wildfire migration plan and UNDERGROUND POWERLINES here in Montclair

PGE noted that it is “difficult” to underground in mountainous terrain and hard rock areas.

Undergrounding can be done in Montclair’s terrain, as evidenced by:

 - Undergrounding was successfully completed in the 1991 Oakland Hills Firestorm area which is adjacent to Montclair and has similar terrain as Montclair;

- Undergrounding is currently being performed in Piedmont Pines, which is situated next to Montclair and has similar terrain.

2) PGE stated in its cost/benefit analysis that it costs more to underground in mountainous terrain. 

PGE should place the potential disastrous loss in human lives and dwellings above financial costs in its cost/benefit analysis.

Montclair’s terrain, vegetation, density of population and dwellings closely resemble those of the Oakland Hills that suffered the 1991 Oakland Hills Firestorm.  In comparing the loss in 1991 Oakland Hills Fire to the 2018 Camp Fire (which was caused by PGE powerlines), there were approximately 1384 dwellings per square mile destroyed in the Oakland Hills Fire, whereas there were approximately 78 dwellings per square mile destroyed in the Camp Fire.  Due to the density and proximity of dwellings in Montclair, and combined with the high risk of very limited ingress/egress, a fire occurring in Montclair of similar intensity as the Camp Fire would result in catastrophic losses of human lives and dwellings many times surpassing the loss in the Camp Fire.  PGE stated that undergrounding reduces wildfire risk by 97%.  With the potential of such disastrous consequence of a wildfire in Montclair, the powerlines in Montclair should be undergrounded.

) PGE stated that overhead hardening is effective in wildfire mitigation in areas with low tree fall-in risk and low risk in ingress/egress.  

Montclair is in complete opposite to these areas.  Montclair has very high tree fall-in risk and very high risk in ingress/egress.  As such, overhead hardening is NOT effective to mitigate wildfires in Montclair, that leaves undergrounding the only effective option.

Please note that the above are just some suggested comments.  Please include your personal views, especially those of you who had personal experiences with wildfires, or witnessed sparks from overhead powerlines in Montclair.  We need to let PGE know that the risks and consequences of wildfires in Montclair should be weighed above and beyond the installation difficulty and financial costs in its undergrounding plans.


We here do look to our ‘leaders’ to do what they can to mitigate future and inevitable fire disasters.  I must note also, that it has become close to impossible to get home insurance. 
Something must be done and undergrounding is definitely a first step.
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